Advantageous modification in settling tax due on importation of goods in Poland from 1st of April 2011.

Regulations of Polish VAT Act allow settlement VAT on importation without requirement of its payment at the customs office.

Until now taking advantage of this opportunity has been dependent on providing security for the amount  equal to the amount of VAT to the customs office. It has been very troublesome requirement and that is why the companies have been using this opportunity rarely, mainly due to significant cost of establishing such security.

From the 1st of April this condition was replaced by another, easier to meet and not requiring incurring additional expenditure. At present taxable person is required to provide to the customs authorities documents confirming settlement of tax due on the importation (self-assessments of VAT)  in VAT return. These documents may be, among others, a copy of VAT return, in which VAT on importation has been settled or certificate of tax administration.
It has to be added that to apply the above principles taxable person should notify the tax office and the customs office before the start of the settlement period.
